




BP AMERICA GIVES FUNDS FOR OCS
STUDY

January 1994 [LSU Press Release]

BP America has awarded LSU's Center for Energy
Studies $24,000 to support economic studies of
developments on the Outer Continental Shelf of the
Gulf of Mexico.

Robert Baumann, Executive Director of the center, said
the award will be combined with other grants from the
Louisiana Sea Grant Program and the U. S. Minerals
Management Service to develop the studies.

Keith Owen, BP America's director of government
affairs, presented the check to LSU Executive Vice
Chancellor James Coleman.

Massive investments will be required for further
development of the Gulf of Mexico, according to
Baumann. He cited the $1.2 billion planned for the
Mars platform in which BP America is a partner. That
one investment, Baumann said, is roughly equal to five
percent of all the exploration and development
expenditures of all companies in the United States.

Baumann said the BP America funds will be used to
study emerging OCS development policy questions for
which basic economic data is unavailable. They
include: how much development activity can be
expected, given the high development costs? Will
federal royalty and leasing policies used in developing
the shallower waters work for deep OCS development?
What economic spin offs can be expected for the Gulf
Coast States from technology required to develop in
waters deeper than 1,500 feet? How will the technology
shift to deeper waters affect operators accustomed to
working in shallow Guff waters?

Owen said BP America's decision to provide seed funds
for the study was based in part on the LSU Energy
Center's track record for providing objective studies and
effectively transmitting the results to industry policy
makers.

Owen said BP America, one of the leading oil and gas
producers in the Louisiana OCS, plans to increase is
future presence in the area. The company employs some
700 Louisianans in is offshore and pipelineoperations
and its refinery located in Myrtle Grove, LA.

Coleman said the company has also supported LSU in
the past, providing funds for scholarships, graduate
assistantships and faculty, donating some major

computer equipment and providing funds for a
comparative oil and gas tax study by the Center for
Energy Studies that was published nationally and used
by many states, including Louisiana, to support policy
decisions.

REQUALIFICATION OF OFFSHORE
PLATFORMS

Allan Pulsipher was the co-chair of the public policy
working group at an international conference on the
Assessment and Requalification of Offshore Production
Structures, sponsored by Minerals Management
Service, the American Society of Civil Engineers and
the Marine Technology Society, held in New Orleans
on December 8-10, 1993. The workshop discussed the
American Petroleum Inst'itute's draft standards for the
requal'ification of offshore production platforms
released in November 1993. The API's standards follow
an 'if-it-isn'tbroke-don't-fix-ito approach as contrasted
with the more comprehensive 'safety case' approach
(similar to many EPA and OSHA regulations) being
implemented in the North Sea. From a public policy
perspective, the workshop concluded that the API
approach was much better suited to requalification of
platforms in the Guff of Mexico than the 'safety case'
method.

LOUISIANA NATURAL GAS STUDIES

An article summarizing the Center's study on residential
and commercial natural gas pricing in Louisiana was
the lead feature in the January 1, 1994 issue of Public
Utilities Fortnightly. The Center recently acquired data
for 1992 from the Energy Information Agency and will
use it to update the residential and commercial study as
well as a report on industrial gas use. The natural gas
studies are a joint effort by Bob Baumann, Wumi
lledare, Dmitry Mesyanzhinov and Allan Pulsipher.

ELLIE LEAVES TO LEARN OIL AND GAS
BUSINESS AND TO PLAY GOLF

Ms. Ellie Faul (formerly Jeansonne) officially retired on
December 31 after 31 years of service at LSU. Ellie
served as the Assistant to the Executive Director at CES
since its inception in 1982. Prior to CES, Ellie worked
throughout the campus in Physics, Alumni Affairs,
Mechanical Engineering, Men's Housing (we've always
wondered about that), Chemical Engineering, Personnel
Services (now Human Resource Management) and the
Institute for Environmental Studies. Affectionately
known to us as the 'Sergeant Major,' Chancellor
Emeritus James Wharton referred to Ellie as 'one of the
best counter bureaucrats' he ever encountered (she



could get things done and get the paperwork through).

Among some parting gifts, CES' Industry Advisory
Council presented Ellie with a new set of golf clubs.
Informed sources have reported that Ellie made her first
legitimate par this past week. In addition to her
recreational activities and playing grandma, Ellie will
also be working part-time for Southwest Gas Producing
Co. in Lafayette, LA, which is owned and operated by
her husband E. J. Faul. Contrary to popular rumors, our
analysis indicates that the timing of Ellie's entrance into
the E&P business and the failure of OPEC to curb the
dramatic December decline in oil prices is just
coincidental. Good luck Ellie!

DEBORAH PITCHER REJOINS CES

Debbie Pitcher has replaced Ellie Faul as Assistant to
the Executive Director. Debbie is no stranger to the
LSU campus. She has a BA in French from LSU and
was formerly with CES' Information Services Division
and its LEERIC program funded by DNR. Debbie's
extensive library background, 14 years at LSU's
Middleton Library, will be utilized in support of our
energy policy research activities. In addition, Debbie is
a certified Paralegal, recently completing the LSU
Paralegal Studies Program.


